# Bobbie Noonan's Child Care, Fort Myers



## September 2022 Newsletter

We would like to take this opportunity to welcome all of our students and parents. To all our "old" families.... so glad to have you back! We are so thankful that everything has been going so well here, we appreciate everyone following the Covid policies and procedures; so hoping that we are back to normal soon. Please always feel free to stop by, call or email with any questions or concerns.

This newsletter will contain many items of important information for beginning students and returning students. Please make it a habit of reading each newsletter so that you will know what is going on here at school. Our Bobbie Noonan's website is available with newsletters, updates, photos and special events. The newsletter will keep you informed of current activities. All important information or changes in the school calendar will be included in this monthly newsletter.

#### THINGS FOR YOU TO KEEP IN MIND:

Remind Messaging, if you haven't don't forget to sign up! This is a free messaging system; you can receive direct links to our newsletters and important information about our school.

All children must have an up-to-date shot record (680) and physical form on file (3040) these forms are obtained from your child's pediatrician. We must have current physical and shot records on file for your child to attend.

#### **Tuition**

Please keep in mind that tuition is payable in advance. Tuition is due on the first day of attendance for all payments. Also, please remember that full tuition is due regardless of

absences or holidays we are licensed to care for a certain number of children on a daily basis, therefore we cannot grant a child who is ill or absent on his/her assigned day permission to attend on another day. As stated in our tuition policy, a \$25.00 late fee will be added to your account on Friday if your payment has not been received. If unusual circumstances prevent you from abiding by the above, please contact the office. Tuition Express is also available, never be late with a payment again! This is an app where you will go in and make the payment.

### **Food Policy**

Our policy on snacks and treats is all natural. This includes birthdays and holiday parties. Any treat sent to school must be free of sugar, additives and preservatives. Also, all food sent to school must be packaged by the store. If unsure of what to send, please check with the office. A list of acceptable items can be provided.

### **Personal Items**

Please label all clothing, blankets, etc. with your child's first and last name. Hats, jackets, sweaters, etc. have a way of accidentally finding new owners, never to be seen again. Because we promote an atmosphere of self-help and independence, items may end up on the wrong body. If this should happen, please return to your child's homeroom teacher.

## **Parking**

Please do not park in front of our doors we realize that there are limited parking spots available but it is very difficult for our families with large cars or SUV'S to maneuver around you. Also, please remember VPK drop-off and Pick-up is from 9:10 a.m. to 9:25 a.m. and from 12:35 p.m. to 12:50 p.m. if you are running late please park and enter the building to drop –off or pick-up your child.

#### **Late Charge**

Any child left in the school after closing (6:00 p.m.) will be charged a \$10:00 fee for every 15 minutes. Please try to adhere to the agreed drop off and pick up times as we are staffed accordingly.

#### Special Dates to come!!!!!!!!!!

September 27th and 28th.....School Pictures more info to follow soon.

As always, your questions and concerns are always welcome. Please call or stop by the office and we will help any way we can.

Thank you,

Mrs. Diane